Tallygaroopna Primary School Newsletter

58 298 264 / 0411 960 164

24 - 34 Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au

Term 2 #19 - June 19th 2023

>> NOTES / PAYMENTS DUE << Please finalise any outstanding payments

1. School Reports – We will be aiming to distribute these in sealed envelopes on Thursday 22nd June. Teachers spend a lot of valuable time putting these together so please take the time to read them. Remember that these reports can be placed in the green report folders which some students at school may have. These can be purchased from the office for \$10.

The report cards have:

- * a chart with an A-E rating (Well Above the Expected Standard - Well Below the Expected Standard), showing your child's current progress against the expected state-wide standard as well as the progress they have made since the previous year
- * a chart showing your child's level of effort and class behaviour in a number of specific areas.
- * details about attendance
- * easy to understand comments from teachers
- 2. New Chaplain We are fortunate to have a new Chaplain start with us tomorrow and specific information and consent forms will be sent home on Tuesday - please return these ASAP please. Welcome to Krista Whittingham and we are sure that Krista will be a welcome addition to our workforce at school addressing welfare.
- 3. Car Park Safety It has come to our attention, that some families are driving straight into the carpark from the street and as a result they are parking almost on top of the footpath. This is dangerous to anyone using the footpath. People driving into the car park will need to keep to the right to avoid the footpath.

It would be appreciated if our families keep some distance (approx. 2 metres from the footpath). We have some hats out in the car park addressing this - please do not drive directly over the coloured hats. There is no exact distance in our Car Parking Policy but some common sense is needed.

- 4. Bunnings BBQ Our application for this was successful and this is scheduled to be held on Sunday 8th October. This is a perfect opportunity for people to assist who cannot help with school activities throughout the school year. Further information will come out later next term.
- <u>5. Bake Sale</u> Congratulations to Miss L and the students and families who organised the Bake Sale last Friday. \$359 was raised and this will go towards the Grade 5/6 Camp at Canberra.
- 6. School Council This will be held tonight beginning at 6pm for Finance and then at 6.45pm for all School Council members. Specific information was distributed last Thursday.
- 7. End of Term School will finish for the term on Friday 23rd June at 2.25pm – an hour earlier as per usual. Assembly will be at 2pm on this day and school will resume on Monday 10th July. Don't forget that OSH Care finishes at 5pm on the last day of each term also.
- 8. End of Year Events We anticipate that the following events will be held in the second half of the year. It might be a good idea to pencil these into calendars for the time being.

Production – Tuesday September 12th Christmas Concert – Wednesday 13th December Graduation Night- Monday 18th December

- 9. Enrolment Forms We hope to have an idea of enrolments for 2024 by the end of Term 2. Please hand in enrolment forms - this will assist with planning and staffing for next year. We can organise more tours if there is interest - contact the office if needed.
- 10. Mental Health Funding There have been some cancellations with services from our Psychologist, Speech Therapist and OT. As a result, some services will be extended.

Tally PS Newsletter Term 2 #19 – June 19th 2023

<u>11. Curriculum Days</u> – Curriculum Days have been scheduled on the following days:

Term 3: Tues 25th July: First Aid & CPR staff training Term 4: Mon 6th Nov: Report Writing (in line with the Melb. Cup Public Holiday on Tues 7th Nov).

- 12. Grade 1/2 Activity Night This is scheduled for Friday 18th August. This will involve some fun activities after school, followed by a pizza tea and then a sleepover for Grade 2 students. More details will be available next term and normal camping information will need to be returned to school (ie: medical and consent forms).
- 13. Bike Education This will be held for Grade 3,4,5 and 6 students on the following days August 21st, 22nd, 28th and 29th. More information will be available after the holiday break which will involve permission forms and bike checklists. We anticipate that the Grade 6 students will be involved in a Bike Ride to conclude this program. Mrs Montgomery has kindly offered to implement this program again in 2023.
- 14. Milo & Snags Order forms have been sent home with the eldest child in each family. Orders are simple \$15 per student will allow for students to purchase a milo and a sausage for the 5 Friday's indicated below orders close at the end of Term 2.

Day 1 – Friday 21st July (week 2)

Day 2 – Friday 28th July (week 3)

Day 3 – Friday 4th August (week 4)

Day 4 – Friday 11th August (week 5)

Day 5 – Friday 18th August (week 6)

15. Produce Fundraiser – Information has been sent home with the eldest child in each family in regard to this. Orders and payment will be due on Friday the 21st of July with boxes to be delivered and available for pick up from school on Wednesday the 26th of July.

The boxes available are:

- 1. Mixed fruit only (\$40)
- 2. Mixed fruit and vegetables (\$60)
- 16. Canberra Camp This camp is planned for Grade 5/6 students in Term 4 from Monday 23rd October to Thursday 26th October. We anticipate that this camp will cost about \$400 \$450 per student subject to fundraising. Families are encouraged to make regular payments to ensure that their fee is fully paid prior to the start of the camp.

- 17. Subway Munch N Crunch The final Munch N Crunch for the term will be held on Thursday 22nd June. Orders went home a few weeks ago and these are due this Wednesday 21st June.
- 18. OSH Care Numbers Just a reminder to our families to try and support OSH Care as much as possible. Numbers have declined recently and our weekly numbers of about 30 have been cut to about 15 of late.

The future of OSH Care is discussed frequently at School Council. If numbers are still around 15 - we may have to reduce the days that it operates to ensure that it remains sustainable going forward.

- 19. Working with Children Checks—A reminder to families and any other members of the school community that Working With Children Checks are needed for any helpers in the classroom.

 Volunteers Policy
- **20. Parent Payment Arrangements** These are set at \$140 per student to cover stationery, online subscriptions and MACC & MARC costs. A reminder invitation for families to make a contribution has been sent out. Further information is found here. When making payment to the school bank account for multiple items, please make one direct deposit for the total amount with your family name listed and email the school a message detailing the breakdown of the payment.

STUDENT LEADERSHIP / JSC DATES

- 1. Crazy Hair Day Fri. 23rd June
- 2. PJ's Day (Winter only) Fri. 21st July
- 3. Footy Colours Day Fri. 15th Sept
- 4. Dress Up Day (Teacher's Day) Fri. 20th Oct.

ANY DONATIONS FOR THE SNAGS AND MILO DAYS WOULD BE APPRECIATED (IE: SAUSAGES, BREAD...ETC)..

COULD ANY BUS OR OSH CARE FEES BE PAID FOR BEFORE THE HOLIDAY BREAK PLEASE. THESE ARE NOT VOLUNTARY FEES, SO YOUR ATTENTION ADDRESSING THIS IMMEDIATELY WOULD BE APPRECIATED.

Nick Bamford	Occupational Therapy - Friday	Speech Therapy - Thursday	
Tuesday's from 9-11am (Terms 2-3)	Term 3 – July 14 th , 28 th , Aug 11 th , 25 th , Sept 8th	Term 2 – June 22 nd Term 3 – July 27 th , Aug 3 rd , 10 th , 17 th & 24 th	

New School Chaplain – Tuesday's



Hello to all the students, families, and staff at Tallygaroopna Primary School.

My name is Krista Whittingham, and I am excited to join your school community in my role as chaplain.

Something I really love about being a chaplain is that I have the amazing opportunity to get to know children and their families, and one thing I know for sure is that all kids are awesome! Everyone has different stories to tell, talents, likes, dislikes, and so on. We are all so unique, and what makes you, YOU, is what the world needs. A couple of things that make me, me, is that I love to draw, play music, and write songs. I'm not the best at sport, but I enjoy giving almost anything a go, and I love to spend time with my family and pets.

I am so excited to meet you all and discover some of the wonderful (and sometimes crazy) things that make you, you.

Student of the Week

Grade F/1/2

Miss M's Blossoming F/1/2's





Lachie W

Lachie, we have been impressed with the way you completed the whole sheet of subtraction sums in Mathematics. You always give everything your best efforts and should be proud of how far you have progressed in your learning! Keep being a super star!

Grade 2/3/4 Miss P's Tremendous 2/3/4s





Elouise (Lulu)

Lulu has made an amazing start to Grade 2! She consistently tries her best, helps others when needed, and can be relied on to set an example of appropriate behaviour. I am incredibly proud of the effort and growth that she is showing so far, especially being in a 2/3/4 classroom. Keep up the great work, Lulu!

Grade 4/5/6
Miss L's Effervescent Experts





Evie

Evie has been approaching her learning tasks with such fantastic enthusiasm this term. I have been especially impressed by her detailed, creative and high-level letters in recent weeks. Evie is a hardworking, mature and attentive learner and I am very proud of her consistent efforts. Well done, Evie!

GEM AWARD – Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness



Connor

For helping and guiding a fellow student through a skill during Phys. Ed - so thoughtful!

SPORT AWARDS





Eliza H

For listening very carefully to instructions and willing to try her absolute best in Phys. Ed.

Eddie

For being fair and inclusive in the game of "Tip it Tower", cheering others on and being supportive.





School Leaders Initiative - fundraiser for Grade 5/6 camp

Every year, our school leaders (Captains and Vice Captains) who are nominated by their peers attend a Leadership Conference with the hope of leading the rest of the school through a change process which will make a difference to our school. In the past couple of years, our school leaders have implemented things such as Random Acts of Kindness, BBQ's and Milo and a Quote Wall. <u>This year, Fenn, Jodie, Liam and Kade H would like to</u> raise some money for the Grade 5/6 camp by introducina again weekly Sausage Sizzles including milo. This offer will begin in Term 3 on the dates listed below and we hope that this will be well supported by our school community – <u>OUR GENERAL RULE IS "to consider the</u> feeling of others at all times". A sausage with milo can be purchased for \$3 each Friday at 11.40am with Mr Brodie and Mrs Montgomery assisting, but if any families can assist with cooking some snags and making some milo-let the office know please. Your support would

Orders are simple - \$15 per student will allow for students to purchase this for the 5 Friday's

No orders will be taken weekly or on the day because we need to pre-order for Food will be monitored throughout the term (ie: student away - 2 snags and 2 milos the following week).

Snag in white bread and milo dates are:

Day 1 – Friday 21# July (week 2) Day 3 – Friday 4th August (week 4)	Day 2 – Friday 28th July (week 3) Day 4 – Friday 11th August (week 5)
Day 5 – Friday 18th August (Week 4)	Day 4 - Mady 11" August (Week 3)
My child/ren	would like to Order the Sausag
Dietary requirements (ie: gluten free bread):	
Enclosed is	(\$15 per student)
Signed	

ANY DONATIONS OF BREAD AND SAUSAGES (WHICH CAN BE FROZEN) WOULD BE APPRECIATED TO ASSIST WITH FUNDRAISING.

TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaro Fax 03 58298244 Phone 03 58298264

tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

Parents Club Fundraiser - Fruit and Veg. Boxes

Information is provided below for another Parents' Club fundraiser. Orders and payment will be due on Friday the 21st of July with boxes to be delivered and available for pick up from school on Wednesday the 26th of July.

These will be a variety of seasonal and local produce through Fruitworks in Shepparton with all profits going to the Parents' Club to go towards new backboards on the basketball court.

Order Form – Fruit & Veg. Boxes – July 2023 <u>(tick which items you would like for each box below please)</u>

Payment made by (please circle) Cash / EFT

CRAZY HAIR DAY - TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL FRIDAY 23RD JUNE - LAST DAY OF TERM 2





GOLD COIN DONATION PER STUDENT TO GO TOWARDS THE CANBERRA CAMP











TALLY P.S. CALENDAR

(all dates TBC)



Term 2/3 2023

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri
19 School Council 4	20	21 Art / PE	RR & RP Munch N Crunch - Subway	Crazy Hair Day Term 2 Ends – 2.25pm
JULY 10 Term 3 Begins	11	Lib. / PE Parents Club Mtg.	13 RR & RP	Music
17	18	Art / PE	20 RR & RP	Snag & Milo Day 1 PJ Day – Dress Up Men's Shed
24	Curric. Day	26 Lib. / PE / Music	27 RR & RP	Snag & Milo Day 2 101 Days of School
Munch N Crunch School Council 5	AUGUST 1 Family Maths Night	Art / PE	RR & RP	Snag & Milo Day 3 Life Ed. Van Men's Shed
7	8 Conf. 4-6.30	9 Lib. / PE / Music	10 RR & RP	11 Snag & Milo Day 4
Conf. 4-6.30 Hats again!	15	Art / PE	RR & RP	Snag & Milo Day 5 Grade 1/2 Night Men's Shed
Bike Ed.	Bike Ed.	Lib. / PE / Music	24 RR & RP	25 Tree Planting Day
Bike Ed.	Bike Ed.	Art / PE	RR & RP	SEPT 1 Men's Shed
School Council 6	5 Munch N Crunch	Lib. / PE / Music	7 RR & RP	8 AFL 9's
11	Production Night	Art / PE	RR & RP	Men's Shed Footy Colours Day Dismissal – 2.25pm

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT - Account Name: Tallygaroopna Primary School BSB: 063—527 / Account number: 0090 7788